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Additional Settlement Under Stark Self-Referral Disclosure Protocol
By John Garver, III, and Jennifer Hukchens™

On October 25, the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services ({CMS)
announced its fourteenth settlement* under the Yoluntary Self-Referral
Disclosure Protocol {SRDP). This settlement invalved violations of the
federal physician self-referral statute {Stark Law) by a general acute care
hospital (Hospital} and its hospice facility (Hospice), both located in Morth
Carolina. The Hospital disclosed under the SROP that it may have violated
the Stark Law by: (1) failing to satisfy the requirements of the physician
recruitment exception for an arrangement with one physician; (2] failing
to satisfy the requirements of the fair market value (FMV) exception for
arrangements with two physicians to provide medical director services;
{3} failing to satisfy the requirements of the FMVY exception for the
provision of leadership stipends to thirteen physicians; and (4} failing to
satisfy the requirements of the personal services arrangement exception
for an arrangement with a group practice to provide ophthalmology
services. The Hospital also disclosed on behalf of the Hospice that it may
have violated the Stark Law by failing to comply with the FMVY exception
for arrangements with two physicians to provide hospice services, All
violations disclosed were settled for $584,700. CMS provides a list of
"select" self-disclosures resolved under the SRDP, including this
settlerment.

“We would like to thank John B. Garver, III, Esquire, and Jennifer C.
Hutchens, Esquire (Robinson Bradshaw & Hinson PA, Charlotte, NC), for
providing this email alert. We would also like to thank the Hospitals and
Health Systems Practice Group leadership for sharing this alert with the
Fraud and Abuse Practice Group.

* The authors note that in a previcusly issued Practice Group email alert, issued on November 12,
vie indicated that the CMS SRDP settlement arncunced on Movember & (which involved a2
California hospital) was the fourteenth settlement announced under the SROP. This California
hospital settlement was actuzlly the fifteenth settlement. We regret the error.

Member benefit educational opportunity:
Participate in Part IV of the graduate medical education bootcamp webinar
series: new programs (advanced) (December 6.
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